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“Be completely humble and gentle; be patient, bearing with one another in love.”  
Ephesians 4:2 
 

This half term’s value:  

Respect 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Another busy week in school. We have been making the most of the beautiful weather and  
taking learning outside when we can. 
 
On Tuesday this week, we had our Move Up Day. Many of the children in Year 6 spent the day  
at their secondary school finding out about all the exciting things that they will experience.  
Years Reception  – 5 spent the morning with their new teacher or in a new classroom. It was 
wonderful to walk around and listen to the plans for next year and hear the children being so 
excited about what to expect 😊. We also welcomed the children who will be joining the  
school from September in Reception Class. They were very grown up coming not school ready 
 to meet their teachers and make new friends. It seems that the highlight of the morning was  
the stickers that smell given to them by the teachers. A warm welcome to our new children and 
parents. 
 
In Key Stage 2 the children have been busy rehearsing for our performance of Madagascar. I 
know that I say this every week, but they really do sound amazing. Not long now until parents  
and other family members are able to see it. 
 
The teachers and TAs have been busy creating this Year’s video reports where parents and  
carers get to hear and see their children talking about the past year in school. There will also  
be a report around your child’s end of year attainment. 
 
After our fundraising event in Year 6 the children will going on their surprise trip next Thursday  
and on Friday all of Key Stage 1 will be going to the beach. 
 
Still lots to pack in before we end the academic year 😊.  Enjoy the sun and have a fabulous 
weekend. 
 

Have a wonderful weekend, 
Mrs Fletcher 

 

 



Diary Dates 

 
Monday 7th July 
KS2 Rehearsal  
Saltash Community School  
 
Tuesday 8th July 
Bag2School collection 
 
Thursday 10th July 
Year 6 End of Year trip  
 
Friday 11th July 
KS1 Beach Trip  
 
Monday 14th/Tuesday 15th July 
KS2 Production of Madagascar 
5pm 
 

 
Wednesday 16th July 
Leavers’ Service, 1.45pm 
 
Thursday 17th July 
Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly, 
9.30am 
 
Friday 18th July 
Last day of term for children 
(Non-pupil days 21st-23rd July) 
All children finish at 1.15pm 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
KS2 Production of Madagascar 

 
 

Monday 14th July 
and 

Tuesday 15th July 
 

Saltash Community School 
5pm 

 



 

Achievement Awards 
 
Ada in Reception Class for showing fantastic 
participation in her learning. From her 
enthusiasm and curiosity during carpet time, 
exploring new activities or asking thoughtful 
questions - you always give your best effort in 
everything you do.  
 

Jacob in Year 1 has worked so hard with his 
reading and it is paying off – well done Jacob!  
 

Sammy in Year 2 has been doing some amazing 
extra work at home on our topics. He shared this 
really well with the rest of the class. Awesome 
Sammy! 
 

Joeanns in Year 3 who has been persevering 
with her Maths,  solving some tricky word 
problems and applying the skills that she has 
learnt across Year 3. She also has such a lovely 
nature and is so kind and respectful to 
everyone. Well done Joeanns. 
 

Thomas in Year 4 for his outstanding writing on 
the Raid on Lindisfarne. His report was 
fantastically written and showed real creativity 
and effort. Well done! 
 

Joshua in Year 5 has been working really hard 
this week, trying his hardest in his writing and 
his maths. He has produced a lovely balanced 
argument titled ‘Should school uniforms be 
worn?’ Excellent work Joshua – well done. 
 

The Beegu group in Year 6 were given a task -  
they went away worked together and have 
created a brilliant choreography which I know 
their parents will love at the Leavers’ Service. 
 

Value Awards 
 

Maxwell in Reception Class for always showing 
respect to his grown-ups by making the right 
choices and encouraging others to do the 
same. 

 
Sophie in Year 1 is a fantastic example of how 
to show respect. She has self-respect, respect 
for adults and respect for her peers. Keep it up 
Sophie. 
 

Willow in Year 2 has been really respectful 
towards her friends at school and has been 
super kind to everyone this week.  
 

Oscar in Year 3 who is such a polite, well-
mannered member of class and who shows 
courage and determination everyday at school. 
Well done Oscar. 
 

Dexter in Year 4 for demonstrating respectful 
listening during discussions and consistently 
uses excellent manners around school. 
 

Teddy in Year 5 has really demonstrated our 
school value this week. He has shown a lot of 
respect to those around him – adults and 
children. He has worked hard and listened 
carefully to advice given. 
 

Eloise in Year 6 shows respect and manners to 
her peers and all the adults within the school, 
she is a great role model. 
 

SPORTS REPORT 

Final Sports Report of another busy year. Well done to all the children who represented the 
school so brilliantly in over 100 sporting matches, tournaments and races. 

NETBALL FRIENDLY Vs BRUNEL 
On Monday our A & B team played Brunel A & B in a Round Robin tournament. Some great 
Netball was played and in the end the A team were 1st and the B team were 2nd. Well done 
everyone and thank you to Jo from Brunel for hosting. 
 
FUNINO GIRLS FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT 
Well done to our Girls A team for winning the Funino Tournament at Burraton School on 
Tuesday. The B team (next year’s A team) also played some great football, with the signs looking 
good for next season! 
 



This week in school we have… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have had lots of fun in 
the woods this week.  We 
enjoyed our time in our 
new classrooms and have 
also been dressing up with 
lots of imagination. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 have been very excited to begin their Cornish 
Pirate puppets this week. They have added a layer of 
paper mache to their milk bottles to create the head, and 
enjoyed creating the bodies by selecting different fabrics. 
The material was difficult to cut, but they showed an 
amazing amount of perseverance and fantastic 
teamwork, holding the fabric for each other whilst they 
cut. In RE we have been talking about how to look after 
our world and make it a better place. They have made 
some lovely posters together, again working well with 
each other to achieve this. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

This week in Year 4, we have been working on 
completing symmetrical figures and interpreting data 
from various charts and graphs. In English, the class 
has been writing up their historical reports on the Raid 
on Lindisfarne, drawing on what they’ve learned about 
this dramatic event in history. Their work has been full 
of fascinating facts and imaginative descriptions. In RE, 
we explored the Sacred Thread Ceremony, learning 
about its significance and symbolism in the Hindu 
religion, creating out own invitations to this event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 6 have been very busy, practising their 
leavers’ service and rehearsing and making props for the 
show, hence the photo!! They had an amazing day on 
Tuesday at their transition visit and were very excited to 
come back and share all the things they had done and 
teachers they had met. We will update you with the total 
from our sale next week. 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 have been super writers 
this week – we have created 
excellent balanced arguments 
on the topic ‘should school 
uniform be worn?’. It’s been 
such a beautiful week weather 
wise and we have managed to 
find time for a class game of 
rounders and also to teach Mrs 
Jones some football skills! All 
the fabulous writing features 
learnt in Year 5 have been 
included. The children all 
enjoyed being welcomed into 
the hall as the up-and-coming 
Year 6s and spending assembly 
on the benches. A super week – 
well done Year 5. 
 

This week in Reception 
Class we have enjoyed the 
story 'The Snail and the 
Whale' by Julia Donaldson. 
The children loved learning 
about the characters’ 
journey and created some 
wonderful artwork to retell 
the tale in their own words. 
In maths we started 
learning how to tell the 
time where the children 
enjoyed using clocks in 
their play, prompting 
discussions about their 
daily routines. We also had 
our exciting transition 
morning where the children 
visited their new classroom 
and met their new 
teachers. 
 

 

 

 

This week Year 2 went lion mad as they found 
our super lion facts in readiness for their writing 
next week. They used book and Chromebooks to 
find out information and made some super lion 
writers hats. They worked hard on their maths 
and using different strategies to help them 
answer questions. In science they thought about 
rainforests and why we need to protect them. 
They were also busy in RE designing their own 
prayer mats.  
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